
 

 
CRPTO General Board Meeting 

        02/3/21 
 
Meeting called to order at approximately 9:30am by Nikki Forman, CRPTO President 
 
        CRPTO Board Members Present:   Excused Absence:  

Nikki	Forman,	President	  

Stephanie	Larscheid,	Exec.	VP	
 

Christine	Deaton,	VP	Communications	  

Ashley	Blackman,	Secretary	  

Nicole	Cusano,	VP	Events	  

Meredith	Abramson,	VP	Fundraising	
 

Melissa	Price,	VP	Membership	  

Amy	Flloyd,	VP	Volunteers	Elementary	
Robyn	Wallace,	VP	Volunteers	Middle		  

Shannon Niyahira, Treasurer  

Toni Chang, Asst. Treasurer 
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Lindsey Harrington,VP Campus Support  

Carly Parkhill, Past President  



Nikki Forman, CRPTO President 
 

• Nikki discussed new things on the agenda. 
• This Friday is jersey day (February 5th).  
• A flyer will be going home to order yearbooks. There will be NO extra yearbooks 

this year. If you would like a yearbook it needs to be purchased by February 26th. 
They are $40 

• Grace Week will be all next week (Monday-Friday). Tickets will be sold this week 
for $5 

 
Mr. Eyerman - CRS Principal 

• Mr. Eyerman thanked all the families and PTO for their support and for the 
teachers luncheon and gifts. 

• All Students are currently on campus. Copper Ridge is still getting Covid cases 
according to the Covid Dashboard. 

• Please continue to keep your children home if they exhibit any symptoms. 
• Staff on campus have been receiving their vaccines 
• If Copper Ridge meets a certain number of covid cases he will meet with the 

Superintendent to see if school would need to temporarily shutdown. 
• If a shutdown were to happen and classes went virtual it would be for 

approximately 10 days to slow the spread.  
• Thank you to everyone for their support and continuing to isolate after exposure 

or travel 
• Next Year Staffing Update: 
o Mr. Eyerman and Ms. Scharff are planning to come back. 
o They are hiring more support staff 
o There will be an additional 4th grade teacher being added for next year. 
o Hopefully Pre-K will be back on campus. Get the word out 
o As of now, most teachers will be staying next year 

• All Classes have cameras installed to stream if your child needs to be quarantined. 
This is ONLY for families that need to quarantine. 

• Enrollment has started for next year and private tours are being held on campus. 

Stephanie Halvorson – Book Fair 
 
• Book fair update: 

o Our online book fair in the fall raised $650  
o The librarian ordered a ton of new books for the library with the funds. Thank 

you to everyone who participated! 
• The book fair is not scheduled for next fall as of now. 
 
 
Robyn Wallace – VP of Volunteers Middle School 
 
• No uniform day will be this Friday (February 5th)  



o Tickets are being sold on the playground and in the cafeteria for $5 
o It is a football theme – you do not need to wear a jersey, you can have a no 

uniform day as well. 
• There will be a raffle with the no uniform day tickets – students can put their name in 

the bucket of the team they think will win the Superbowl and the winner will get a 
$50 amazon gift card. 

 
Meredith Abramson - VP of Fundraising 
 
• There will be no school carnival this year. 
• There will be a fun parent event on April 16th.  

o It will be a safe outdoor event with food trucks on the Windgate Ranch Lawn. 
o People need to register for the event but do not need to purchase tickets. 
o A signup genius will be going out with two time slots  

• Auction Items will be displayed and families can bid online with GiveSmart 
• There will be teacher experiences and parking spots available for bidding 
 
Amy Floyd – VP of Volunteers Elementary 
 
• All Room Moms should have set 20% of their class room funds aside for gift basket 

for the parent event April 16th 
• Instead of baskets this year, all grade levels will be doing one big auction item (Ideas 

are xbox, Hoverboards, bikes, electric scooters). 
• Items should be in by March 20th. 
• People who are unable to attend the event are able to bid from home. 
 
 
Nikki Forman – CRPTO President  
 
• Please like us on Facebook and Instagram! There is a lot of information that is 

posted. 
• Thank you to Christine Deaton for her monthly newsletter! 
• Another great way to get school information is through Remind. It sends texts to give 

updates on what is happening. 
o Text  @CRPTO2020 to: 81010  

• A drive-thru art fair is being discussed. The potential date of the art fair is March 31st 
– more information will be coming. 

 
 
Minutes submitted by: 
  Ashley Blackman                
Ashley Blackman, 2020-2021 CRPTO Secretary 
 
Approved by: 
________Nikki Forman___                 __                              
Nikki Forman, 2020-2021 CRPTO President 


